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NEWSLETTER
ISSUE DATE

15th June 2023

Dear Parents & Carers, 
You all received a letter on Monday morning 
about the DfE’s plan to academise our school. 
Both myself and the Chair of Governors will 
keep you updated, as much as we are able to. 
Each week on this newsletter, we will update 
you as to the progress of the process. 
I appreciate you will have questions and we 
will organise meetings for parents as soon as 
it is appropriate to do so. 
                   Vicki Masters       Head Teacher

Curriculum Focus 
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Wednesday       12th July       Y6 Production  6pm-7pm

Wednesday       12th July       Reserve Sports day

Wednesday       13th July       School Disco

Thursday           13th July       Reserve Sports day

Friday                 14th July       Y6 Leavers Assembly  
                                               2.30pm-3.15pm. Fam welcome

Monday             17th July      Reception Cinema Trip 

Wednesday       19th July       Y6 Swimming

Friday                 21st July      School finishes for the 
                                                   Summer Holiday

Tuesday               5th Sep      School reopens to pupils
                                                  at 08.45am (Gates 08.40am)
                                                  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Tuesday            20th June      Y1 and Y2 Cinema trip

Wednesday       21st June      Y6 Swimming Sequoia

Friday                23rd June      Y5 Singing lessons

Thursday    29th June  Summer Show - The Deco  

Tuesday              4th July        Sports day

Wednesday         5th July       Y6 Swimming Sycamore

Wednesday         5th July        Sports day

Thursday             6th July       Sports day

Saturday             8th July        Summer Fete 11am-2pm

Monday              10th July       Y6 Production  6pm-7pm

Tuesday             11th July        Reserve Sports day

Wednesday        12th July       Y6 Swimming Sycamore



Attendance Matters

Congratulations 

Bonsai class - You had 

the highest attendance 

during the last week of 

term. Well done!

Weekly Class Attendance for: Monday 5th June - Friday 9th June 
2023

Lime 92.3%

Sequioa 96.3%

Palm 98.7%

Yew 88.9%
Acer 90.8%

Willow 96.3%

Sycamore 96.7%

Ash 94.5%

     Fir 98%

Poplar 95%

Hawthorn 87.1%

Birch 98.7%

  Oak 94.4%

Maple 88.3%

Bonsai 99.3%

Well done to all 344 pupils 
who reached our target of 96% 

attendance during the last 
week of term! Brilliant!

Every Minute Counts! Lateness = Lost Learning

It is important that your child arrives at school on 
time. This helps them learn good timekeeping and 
reduces the chance of classroom disruption and 
possible feelings of embarrassment. Pupils who 
arrive after the registers have been closed, either 
in the morning or the afternoon, without an 
acceptable explanation or children who are 
regularly late will be marked as unauthorised 
absence.



Academisation - Questions & Answers

Can schools be forced to be an academy?
Schools which have received two or more consecutive 
ratings below ‘Good’ may  be converted into academies.

The Secretary of State for Education has sent the school 
something called an ‘academy order’, which will start the 
process for the school to become an academy.

In these circumstances, schools will be transferred to a 
trust with a strong track record of ensuring pupils receive 
the highest standard of education.

When will all this happen?
It’s already happening. The process begins as soon as an 
academy order is issued. However, academy conversion 
is a long process, with many stages to complete. The 
process usually takes approximately 9 months to 
complete. 

Do we know which trust we will join?
No, but as soon as we do, we will let you know. 

Will parents’ views be taken into account? 
Again, no. The DfE have agreed to allow the Head Teacher 
& the Chair of Governors to give opinions on possible 
trusts, but no-one from the school will be involved in the 
final decision. 
Rest assured, we are doing all we can to ensure that the 
chosen trust is the right ‘fit’ for our school. 

Will there be lots of changes?
Change is inevitable and there will be changes. However, 
it’s important to remember that there are always changes 
from year to year. In order to get better, schools need to 
make changes for the better. 
Again, we will ensure that all changes are communicated to 
you. 

What will those changes be? 
At this early stage , we just don’t know. It will depend upon 
the trust selected. Again, you will be informed as soon as it 
is appropriate to do so. Members of the chosen trust will 
meet with staff, parents and children when the time is right. 

What next?
We wait for the DfE to tell us which trust they have chosen. 



32.5 hours per week

Our school day now runs from 08:45 - 15:15 
each day. 

School gates open at 08:40 and staff are on 
the playgrounds to help children to go straight 
to their class lines. Teachers will be waiting at 
the head of their class lines. 

School start time is 08:45 and children should 
be lined up on the playground at this time. Staff 
lead the children in straight away and gates are 
locked almost immediately. Please encourage 
your child to line up quickly. 

Please do not deliver messages to members 
of staff at this time, as it prevents them from 
supervising the children and slows down the 
process of entering school. Urgent messages 
should be left at the front office or be sent via 
DoJo. 

You are welcome to talk to school staff directly 
at the end of each day. 

Reception children should aim to be at the 
classroom door for 08:45 please. 

For the Summer Term only, children will not 
be marked late until after 08:50, but gates 
will close at 08:45. 

We know that some of you are finding the 
transition to this new arrangement difficult. 
Please remember that staff are doing what 
they have been asked to do. We do not 
tolerate any abuse of staff members. 

*** UPDATED - NEW INFORMATION ***



Staying Safe Please make sure that children 
bring named sun hats and water 
bottles to school every day. 

Please apply 
sun cream, at 
home, before 
the children 
come to school 
each day. 





Safeguarding & Online 
Safety

You can give a brief description 
of the topic you want to talk 

about here. For example, if you 
want to talk about Mercury, you 

can say that it’s the smallest 
planet in the Solar System



Summer Fete Related 

Summer Fete Related 





A Spotlight on 
Special Needs



Our support staff have been working hard this 
year to improve their skills and knowledge in an 
area of particular interest to them. 
Mrs Hancock has developed a real passion for 
supporting children to improve their behaviour 
and has taken on responsibility for leading on this 
area of our school provision. 

NEWS FROM THE GRANGE

We are delighted to inform you that, after an 
intensive interview process, Ms Victoria Haddon 
and Mr Ian Pagett have been appointed as 
permanent members of staff. 

Both are delighted to have joined the team 
permanently and I know you will join me in 
welcoming them fully to The Grange community. 

On Monday 19th June, we 
are happy to be welcoming 
Mrs Emma Darby back after 
her maternity leave. 

Our thanks to Mr Alan Oates who has been 
working in our Nursery in Mrs Darby’s absence.. 



Summer Show 29th June

COSTUMES
All show costumes must be handed to club 

leaders by Friday 16th June.

Only 2 weeks left until show day!

Show rehearsals have benn underway this week, it has been 
wonderful to hear the sounds of excitement coming from the halls. 

You can book your tickets online at www.theoldsavoy.co.uk or call the 
box office on 01604 491005 between 10am and 4pm, Monday to 
Friday. 



COMMUNICATION MATTERS

We think it’s important to remind you of all the 
different ways in which we communicate with 

you and how we use each method of 
communication. 

We use ClassDojo to communicate 
classroom news to you. Class 
teachers and year group staff may 
send you messages on here. 

***   ARE YOU SIGNED UP TO 
DOJO?   ***

NOT ALL PARENTS HAVE.

Sequoia, Bonsai, 
Acer, Poplar, 
Maple, Palm, 

Oak, Lime, 
Reception & 

Nursery classes 
have parents 
who are not 
signed up to 

Dojo. 

We use ParentPay to send all 
important information to you. 
This includes notifying you about 
head injuries. 

We currently have the following numbers of parents who 
have not yet activated their ParentPay accounts:

Reception - 4 parents
Year 1 - 4 parents
Year 2 - 3 parents
Year 3 - 5 parents
Year 4 - 7 parents
Year 5 - 9 parents
Year 6 - 6 parents

We will once again re-issue 
your account details to you - 
PLEASE activate your 
account. You are missing out 
on crucial information. 

It is VITAL that you please activate 
your ParentPay account - please 
ask if you need help to do so. 

You are missing out on important 
information. 



THIS NEWSLETTER IS OUR MAIN FORM 
OF COMMUNICATION WITH PARENTS.

ALL GENERAL INFORMATION IS 
INCLUDED ON OUR NEWSLETTER 

EACH WEEK. 

WE SEND THE NEWSLETTER TO YOU 
VIA PARENTPAY AND IT IS UPLOADED 

TO OUR SCHOOL WEBSITE EACH 
WEEK. 

PLEASE MAKE SURE THAT YOU 
ALWAYS READ IT.

COMMUNICATION 
MATTERS

Our school website has a wealth of information about many 
different aspects of school life. If you have a question, you 

can always check here first for the information you are 
searching for. 

https://www.thegrange.northants.sch.uk

We use social media as an 
advertising tool for our 
school. We share different 
aspects of school life and 
welcome you to follow too. 
Search The Grange School, 
Daventry

https://www.thegrange.northants.sch.uk
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Curriculum Focus

The Senior Leadership Team of Mrs Masters, 
Mrs Wagg & Mrs Waldock have been 
refining and tweaking our school curriculum . 

Our curriculum remains a book-based 
curriculum, with children becoming familiar 
with a wide range of interesting and 
awe-inspiring texts. 

As well as learning the vital skill of reading 
and understanding texts, we use books to 
deepen our knowledge and understand of 
the world. 

We have been evaluating which books the 
children enjoy most and have made sure to 
include them in our refined curriculum. In 
addition, we have added exciting new books 
to share with the children. 


